

Boiling Springs Band Booster Club Meeting Minutes Tuesday – August 20, 2024

The meeting was opened at 7:03 pm by Dan Gordon, President. .

Handouts at meeting: Meeting Minutes, Financial Summary, Event Calendar

From Dan Gordon: President

- MoneyDolly total is \$21,228.80. We also had \$200 in cash donations for a total of \$21,428.80. This money will assist us in paying for uniforms.
- I want to send my gratitude to everyone that has helped thus far with Feed the Dogs, concessions and props.
- If you are working in concessions on Friday nights, please sign up. We have to let the people at the gate know how many workers we have. Report time is between 5 and 5:30.
- We have started committees based on our Bylaws.
 - o Amanda and Todd Ealey will be heading up concessions.
 - o Roxanna Miller and Amanda West will be heading up the welcoming committee.
 - Summer Hull will be heading up fundraisers/sponsorships
 - We are looking at 2 dates for a fundraiser at The Best Pizza in Town.
 - We have been lucky enough to have several sponsors this year. Some have provided time, services, food as well as monetary donations.
 - o Todd Goucher will be the head of the pit crew.
- Mr. McQuigg is requesting that parents do not enter campus before 3:30 for concessions.
- Mr. McQuigg is very happy with the way that the line flowed through our concessions.
- At this point our Tractor and trailer are not operational. The trailer will need a new ramp. The tractor has some mechanical issues that we need to figure out.
- We have had an anonymous donor donate a ramp for our trailer. We are so appreciative to this doner.
- We are looking at options to potentially sell the tractor. Due to the cost of maintenance, it is not financially feasible.
 - Being that the truck was donated to the Boosters, we will need to offer the money from the sale back to the donor.
- We are looking for drivers for the box trucks that we will be taking to competitions. If you are interested, please reach out to Todd Goucher.
- We are talking with Ideal Lease to rent the box trucks for this season.
- I have been working on getting prices for re-wrapping some of the trailers.
- We are going to need a lot of volunteers for FOB. It will be a very early start, and a late end. This is a very long but fun day.
- We will not be doing background checks this year for volunteers. We do not want to discourage people from coming to help out.

From Mr. Scarabino: Band Director

- Home football games start this week.
- Change of call time this Friday from 5:30 to 5 due to tailgate.



Mr. Darbone will be visiting twice between now and when we meet again.

Hoping to complete the band choreography

- No School and no rehearsal on Monday September 2nd.
- Mini camp planned for this Saturday from 9 am till 1 pm.

Our objective is to finish the Ballad movement.

• We will have a complete weekend free in September - please recharge

• Colorguard and percussion sectional will be Monday September 16th.

- The Jamboree was a little crazy, but very successful. Mr. McQuigg and athletics were very happy that we were there. Thank you for making this successful.
- Thank you to everyone that helped with car washes, cleaning concessions and building

We will be using a new system called Rycore to collect school fees.

- o If you see something that does not look right, please send me an email. We can cross reference information to correct it.
- o If you have more than 1 student, the 2nd child will receive a \$50 credit, 3rd child \$100 credit and so on. If this doesn't appear on your child's account, please send me an email.
- o If you have any trouble with Rycore, you can still send payments in a sealed envelope.

Shoes are being processed through the school this year, not the Band Boosters.

• Students who have not paid their school fees or band fees, will not be able to participate in extra activities until the above have been paid.

All section shirts will still be processed through the Band Boosters.

- Summer uniforms will be our red shirts and black shorts. We will start wearing these Friday night.
- Uniforms will be signed out to students at a later date. Students will be responsible for their uniform once it is checked out to them.
 - o Students will be responsible to pay for their shoes if needed.
- We will have an informational FOB meeting on September 26th.
- All band students will receive 2 free FOB tickets for their family.
- If you are not receiving my weekly email, please send me an email.

• We are still working out the logistics for September 21st.

• Senior banner pictures have been taken. These will be presented to the students at the end of the year friends and family event.

• We are still working on transportation for our middle schoolers.

• We will be sending out an interest form for the parent shirts. They will be red, and cost \$12.00. Sizes small to 4X.

Next meeting November 19, 2024

Dan Gordon thanked everyone for coming. Meeting adjourned at 8:10pm.

Meeting minutes submitted by:

Mindy Cerul

Number in attendance: 31

Meeting minutes and budget were approved